

October 3, 2013

Mr. Phil Thornburg, Director City of Fort Lauderdale Parks and Recreation Department 1350 W Broward Boulevard Fort Lauderdale FL 33312

Dear Mr. Thornburg.

At the October 2, 2013, General Membership Meeting of the Harbordale Civic Association, the members voted to support the recommendation of the Marine Advisory Board to change the name of the "15th Street Boat Ramp" to "Cox's Landing 15th Street Boat Ramp".

We also recommend that a plaque/statue with information regarding Mayor Cox be placed in the Park so that current and future residents will be aware of the contribution he made to the City.

Sincerely,

Marilyn Mammano

Marilyn Mammano, President Harbordale Civic Association

cc: Mayor Jack Seiler and City Commissioners